
Update Juvenile Name Process 
from Email Notification 

Accurate entry into Spillman complies with Vermont legislation that juveniles be partitioned 

from adult records. Name records for juveniles must use the ‘JUV’ name type in Spillman.  The 

email notification contains all the data you need to correct a juvenile record from an adult 

record. If you’d like to review the entire VIBRS names policy, it can be found online. 

https://dps.vermont.gov/vibrs/policies 

Access the Names Table 

Open Flex Spillman 

Try it: Go to names table by typing “names” on the command line.   

            

Obtain Name Number from Email 

Find the name number in Email. 

Try it: Go to the email and find the name number. 

 

https://dps.vermont.gov/vibrs/policies


 

Search by Name Number & Modify 

Search for the name number. 

Try it: Select “search” to open the screen and then enter the name number.  

.  

           

           
Select “modify” to open the name record for editing. 

Try it: Select “Modify.” 

         

 

  



Update the Name Record 

You can update the name record by typing in “JUV.” 

Try it: Type “JUV” in the name type field then select “Accept.”  

 

 

 


